
 

*Adult Bible Study 
*Deacons Corner 
*Parking 
 

*Senior Resources 

 

2 
 

 
3 
 

*Healing Hearts 
*CareNotes 
 
*Financial Statement 
 

3 
 
 
4 
 

*Monthly Money  
  Matters 
 

4 
 
 
 

 
 

*Session Highlights 
 
*Page-Turners 
*Gingerbread Fair 
*FFF Groups 
 

5 
 
6 
 

*Sunday School 
*Dana’s Place 
 
*Thank yous 
 

7 
 
 
8 
 

*Bunco 
*Ladies Luncheon 
*Friends in the Desert 
 

9 
 
 
 

 
*Vacation Bible School 
 
 

 
10 
 
 
 

 
*May Calendar 

 
11 

 

*Staff, Elders of 
    Session and Board 
    of Deacons. 
*Worship Services 

 

 
 

12 

PLEASE NOTE:   
 

VISION Articles are 
always due on the  

15th of each month. 

 

 

Events, Programs 
Activities, and Meetings to 

attend this month 

 
May 2019 

 

Glorify God 

    Grow in Christ and 

         Generously Share       

              God’s Love and Grace 

 

 
From the Pastor’s Desk 

Rev. Adrian N. Doll 
 

 
How would you celebrate a major life anniversary?  A trip to your favorite city?  A party?  Lunch with a 
friend?   I’m always inspired by people who choose to share their joy with others.  One of my colleagues 
in ministry encourages some unsuspecting morning coffee-enthusiasts every year on the anniversary of 
her cancer-free diagnosis.  Mary goes to her favorite neighborhood coffee store, and for one hour she 
stands next to a barista as she gently insists on paying for each customer’s beverage.  It doesn’t matter 
what they order, small or large, plain coffee or a specialty drink, my friend reaches out with a friendly 
smile as she says something like the following: “I’m celebrating a special event today.  Would you please 
allow me to share my joy?  Your drink is on me.”  And when asked why, for a brief moment, Mary shares 
her journey from the initial devastation of a lung cancer diagnosis to the joy of becoming a lung cancer 
survivor.  Through medical intervention, prayers, a caring community of faith, and a loving, supportive 
family, Mary knows she beat the odds; and she wants to celebrate God’s grace in her life.  What a  
creative way to inspire her community with a message of hope in a random, unexpected act of kindness!   
 
In a world where we are inundated with messages of self-indulgence, few of us expect anyone to do 
something as simple and generous as buying a morning cup of coffee for a complete stranger.  Can you 
imagine if you were one of those startled morning patrons at the coffee shop?  Most of us would  
immediately begin to question her motives: “What’s the catch?” or “Is this some kind of marketing 
trick?”  However, once we trusted the person enough to receive her unexpected gift, I’m sure we would 
be celebrating with her.  A generous act of kindness – a morning cup of coffee – given by a complete 
stranger in celebration of her cancer-free anniversary would become a topic of conversation throughout 
our day. 
 
One of the best opportunities we have to introduce people to Jesus Christ is through the power of our 
own personal stories.  When we share our answers to prayer, the ways in which we’ve seen the  
evidence of God’s grace, and the acts of kindness that inspired us to press on – we can and will inspire  
people with the gift of hope.  But that’s not all, we will share God’s love in the most tangible,  
unthreatening, and unintimidating of ways.   
 
I wonder how you will celebrate your answers to prayer?  The stories of your life – the moments where 
you know, without a doubt, that it was the gift of God’s grace that made a difference – those stories just 
might help someone else to begin trusting in God. And isn’t that the very reason that gives us our own 
unique personal stories? 
 
With Gratitude for the Story God Is Writing in Your Life – 
 
Pastor Adrian 
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Men’s Bible Study and Fellowship 
 

This group of men meet at the church on Saturday              
mornings at 8:00 am for Bible Study and breakfast on  

the 2nd Saturday of the month.  
 

The group is now studying the Book of Ephesians. 
 

On the 4th Tuesday of every month we meet at 11:30 am  
for a casual lunch at Barley’s located at 4500 E. Sunset Rd. 

 
For more information, contact Joe Willis at 

jwillis40@cox.net.   We look forward to meeting you! 

 

Deacons’ Corner 
 

We would like to continue to highlight organizations  
that the Deacons’ contribute to throughout the year  

through your generous donations. 
 
Friends in the Desert is another mission that is very  
important to our community.  This wonderful mission 
works through St. Timothy's Episcopalian Church.  The 
basic purpose of Friends in the Desert Foundation is to  
provide ‘hot meals’ and sack lunches to the homeless and 
disadvantaged in a dignified environment. In addition to a 
growing number of meaningful programs, when supplies 
are available, Friends in the Desert also provides basic  
toiletry items, socks, access to a visiting nurse, referrals, 
bus transportation, plus other needed resources such as 
safe dwelling options, health care, dental, and other  
services. Unlike many other meal programs, they do not  
require an ID for participation in the programs.  
 
Our church provides a hot meal the 2nd Saturday of each 
month.  Also, we provide sack lunches for Sunday as no hot 
meal is served.  Our church collects and distributes new 
and gently used clothing, shoes, and toiletry items.  We are 
able to support this mission thanks to your continuing  
contributions of food, clothing, and financial contributions.   
An article is submitted each month to the GVPC newsletter 
identifying ways in which you can help.  We thank all those 
who serve, provide food and sack lunches, who contribute 
time and money, and those who help in any capacity for 
this wonderful mission.  
 
The Deacons’ thank you again for your continued material 
and financial support so we can do more for others! 

 
Phoebe Bible Study 

We invite all Ladies to join us on the 2nd and 4th  
Friday of the month at 1:00 pm in the  

Conference Room for Phoebe Bible Study. 
 

The group is discussing  
a Temple and Tabernacle study based in the  

Book of Daniel in preparation for a study of the  
Book of Revelation beginning this fall. 

 
The group will meet on May 10 and 24.  

Come for an afternoon of insightful  
discussion and fellowship. 

 
Ladies Bible Fellowship  

 
Join us on Wednesday, May 1 and 15 at 10:00 am.  

in the Conference Room. 
 

 We are studying   
Prayer: "Experiencing Awe and Intimacy with God“  

by Timothy Keller. 
 

For more information, contact group leader Cindy Cerullo 
or the church office (702) 454-8484. 

 
 

 
Parking 

 

It has come to the attention of the Administration  
Committee that some less mobile parishioners have had  
difficulty finding parking places close to the church  
building on Sundays. In fact, it was reported that several 
gave up and returned home when there was no available 
space up close. I think we can all agree that this is some-
thing we do not want to happen. We are, therefore,  
asking that the more mobile of us park away from the 
building. In other words, try not to park in the row next to 
the Sanctuary. This includes the choir members as well, 
unless you are one of our less mobile members.  Pastor 
Adrian is also giving up his assigned space to help facilitate 
this change. Our committee wants to thank all of you for 
your cooperation in this matter. 
 
John Noel, Administration Committee 

http://www.friendsinthedesert.com/
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Senior Resources 
 
American Cancer Society 
Like many of my articles, the topic for this month’s submission came from a member who gave me information from the 
American Cancer Society.  She received it when a speaker from the organization came to her housing development. 
The mission of the American Cancer Society is to free the world from cancer.  Until they do that, they will be funding and 
conducting research, sharing expert information, supporting patients, and spreading the word about prevention.  All of 
this is so the population can live longer and better. 
 
The local American Cancer Society Las Vegas Office is located at 6165 S. Rainbow Blvd., Las Vegas, NV  89118.  The local 
phone number is (702) 891-9009.  Information is also available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week at 1-800-227-2345 or 
www.cancer.org.  This outstanding website is packed with information about cancer treatment, patient and caregiver 
services, and how to find help and assistance. 
 
The American Cancer Society’s Road to Recovery program provides free rides to cancer patients to and from treatments 
and cancer-related appointments.  Trained volunteer drivers donate their time and the use of their personal vehicles to 
help patients get to the treatments they need. 
 
Their Reach to Recovery program matches trained volunteer breast cancer survivors to people facing or living with 
breast cancer.  Their volunteers give cancer patients and their family members the opportunity to ask questions, talk 
about their fears and concerns, and express their feelings.  Drawing on their experience the volunteers offer  
understanding, support, and hope. 
 
The Hotel Partners Program connects the American Cancer Society with hotels across the country, providing free or  
discounted rooms to cancer patients and their caregivers who have to travel away from home for treatment. 
The American Cancer Society is always looking for volunteers to help with their programs and information can be  
obtained at 1-800-227-2345 or www.cancer.org. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Linda Rauenbuehler – Director of Congregational Care 

 
CareNotes  

 
The latest order of CareNotes has arrived.  These topics  
have been added to the displays located at the entrance to 
the Sanctuary: 

1. Doing Your Best as a Single Parent. 
2. Gaining the Strength to Deal with Breast Cancer. 
3. Getting Through the First Weeks After a Funeral. 
4. The Grief You Feel Before the Loss. 
5. When Your Child Has Cancer. 
 
The motto on each CareNote is “Take One – and Take 
Heart. Give One – and Give Hope.”   
 
Please help yourself to these wonderful booklets or share 
with a loved one or friend who may be experiencing  
difficulty in their life.  

 

HEALING HEARTS 
 

Those we love remain with us….. 

in the whisper of the wind, 

in a soft rain that falls from heaven,  

in each sunrise, in every star that lights the 

night sky and in every 

single memory we hold 

in our hearts. 
 

Life at times can be difficult, especially when you have 
lost a loved one and are grieving. If the Holy Spirit lives 
within you, you can navigate through troubled waters 
and triumph over negative circumstances. 
 

If you have lost a loved one or are grieving, join us each 
3rd Sunday at 11:45 am in the Conference Room for a 
meeting and fellowship. 
 

http://www.cancer.org
http://www.cancer.org
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Monthly Money Matters 

May 2019 
 

I have been watching the church’s financial condition for several years and have never seen it look as good as it does 
today.  Income is above projected budget, while the expenses are below budget, so much that at the end of March the 
income statement was almost $70,000 positive.   
 
The offerings are about $54,000 over budget.  This is primarily due to a number of our members making their full year 
offering early in the year.  Most of them are taking advantage of a provision in the tax law that allows anyone over 70 ½ 
years of age who is required to take a minimum distribution (RMD) from their IRA to donate a portion (up to $100,000) 
directly to a charity.  Those who take advantage of this provision are allowed to count the amount contributed to charity 
towards their RMD but they do not have to show it as income for tax purposes.  If you would like a more detailed  
explanation, please contact Allen Randle or Carol Johnson. 
 
Expenses are almost $25,000 under budget, primarily for two reasons.  First, is that we are not currently paying a  
Director of Music Ministry salary.  Although it is a positive financially, it is taxing on the rest of the staff; the search  
committee is actively seeking a person to fill the position.  The second reason for expense being so low is that our  
designated Missions contributions got off to a slow start this year.  However, we expect they will soon catch up with the 
budgeted plan. 
 
Even though we are in very good shape financially, that does not mean that future offerings are not required.  Although, 
we did not expect the amount of offerings to be made this early in the year, we did include them in the budget later in 
the year.  Remember that all offerings, no matter when they are made, are important to the church and are an  
important part of your relationship with God.   
 

Respectfully, Allen Randle 

YTD Actual YTD Budget Year to Date

$235,078 $180,835 Offerings $2,450

$1,929 $1,850 Project Expense $0

$892 $1,425

$237,899 $184,110

$168,434 $193,224 Income Over/(Under) Expense $2,450

Net Income/(Loss) $69,466 -$9,114

March Year to Date Principal Balance on Loan $0

$71,092 $81,344 BF Checking Account Balance $37,772

$9,536 $20,481  

$4,443 $25,639 Custodial Fund Balance $213,983

$76,185 $76,185 Misssion Development Certificates $76,185

Total Synod Investments $290,168

Operating Fund $190,122

Restricted Funds $76,185

Checking Account Balance

Financial Statement -- March 2019

Total Expense

Temporary Restricted Funds

Beginning Balance

Restricted Income

Restricted Expense

Ending Balance

Current Income & Expense

Offerings

Cell Tower Utilities

Other Income

Total Income

Building Fund Income & Expense
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Session Highlights 

April 2019 

 
 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Special Meeting of the Congregation on Sunday, March 10, 2019  
for the express purpose of electing Pam Schultz to fill an unexpired term for the office of Deacon, Class of 2021. 
 
Pastor’s Report 
 
Communion was served to Larry and Sally McKinney on Thursday, February 28 with Rev. Adrian Doll officiating,  
accompanied by Elder Carol Johnson. 
Communion was served to Jim Bond on Friday, March 15, with Rev Adrian Doll officiating, accompanied by  
Elder Allen Randle. 
 
Nevada Presbytery  
 
The Presbytery Commissioners, Elders Cynthia Dakus, Connie Mulick, Bernadette O’Neill and Bill Ruby, reported on the 
Spring meeting held at Westminster Presbyterian Church, LV on March 11- 13. 
 
Worship and Music 
 
A motion was made to form a Sound System committee with members Allen Randle, Bill Ruby, and Doug Small. 
A motion was made to work with Ford Audio/Visual to refine our Sound System. 
 
Personnel Committee  
 
The Committee accepted Claire Bartley’s resignation as Nursery Attendant effective March 24, 2019. 
A motion was made upon Committee recommendation to approve the hiring of Casey Dakus as the Nursery Attendant 
effective April 28, 2019.  The job will be between 3 to 3 1/2 hours a week and as needed. 
 
Christian Education 
 
A motion was made to pay $513.98 roundtrip airfare for the GVPC chaperone who will accompany the youth to  
Triennium 2019 in Lafayette, IN. 
 
Administration 
 
A motion was made that the following check requests from Gingerbread Fair Committee be approved; for   
The Lullaby Connection, The Douglas J. Green Memorial, and Sew Loved Ministry.  Each group with receive  
a $587.56 donation from the Gingerbread Fair Committee. 
A motion was made that the 2018 annual audit be received. The financial review team consisted of Rob Henrich, Kurt 
Johnson, and Dave Tyrrell. 
A motion was made to allow Kaymen Carter to delegate spending approval authorities normally delegated to Director 
of Music Ministries.  This delegation will end when the Director of Music Ministries position is filled. 
The motions carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Julie Winkler 
Clerk of Session 
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Page Turners Book Club 

 
On May 2, Page Turners met and discussed the book  
“The Color of Water” written by James McBride.   
Mr. McBride also wrote the book  “The Good Lord Bird” 
which the group had read previously. 
 
Our book for June 6 will be “Mrs. Lincoln’s Dressmaker”  
by Jennifer Chiaverini.  “A sweeping historical novel,  
Mrs. Lincoln’s Dressmaker illuminates the extraordinary  
relationship the two women shared, beginning in the  
hallowed halls of the White House during the trials of the 
Civil War and enduring almost, but not quite, to the end 
of Mrs. Lincoln’s days.”  
 
Everyone is invited to join in, even if they haven’t had a 
chance to read the book.  Several copies of the month’s 
book are available for check out in the church office. 
 
Join the Page Turners for an afternoon of discussion and 
fellowship. 

 
Save The Date 

Saturday, October 12, 2019 
 
You have probably heard the expression “save the date.”  We are asking you to do just that!  This date is the day of 
GVPC’s Annual Gingerbread Fair, Saturday, October 12th.  The money earned from the fair is used for unbudgeted GVPC 
capital improvements, or local mission projects.  Session has the final approval on all expenditures. 
 
The Gingerbread Fair Committee members are working hard and having fun creating items for the fair.  Our  
May business meeting is the 6th (1st Monday.)  Our business meeting, held in the Conference Room, 10:00 am, includes 
show and tell (completed crafts or ideas for crafts.)  We are now signing up workers for the fair. If interested, contact 
one of our co-chairs listed below. 
 
May 20th (3rd Monday) is our craft session, in Fellowship Hall, 10:00 am, and is devoted to working on projects, either  
as a group or on individual items. For example, Bug Bond needs unwanted “bling” costume jewelry for her projects.   
If anyone has such a donation, let us know!  Contact Estelle Brennan, our Craft Coordinator, for more information or to 
schedule a craft that you would like to lead:  (702) 721-6026 or estelleavb@hotmail.com.  
 
New members are welcome at any time!  We enjoy fellowship when we meet and look forward to meeting you!   
Interested?  Contact one of our Co-Chairs:  Shari Jackson, (702) 860-4032, sharij89074@cox.net or Julie Winkler,  
(702) 269-0303, 7winks@cox.net. 
 

Don’t Forget—Mark the Date Now 
For the best Gingerbread Fair ever! 

Saturday, October 12, 2019 

 
Food, Fun, and Fellowship 

 
Food, Fun, and Fellowship Groups are a good way to meet 
people at the Green Valley Presbyterian Church.  These 
groups can also help you get better acquainted with those 
you already know. 
 
Groups are typically eight people, with each individual or 
couple, taking turns being the host or hostess. Some 
groups meet in member’s homes, others go out to  
restaurants. You can join a group that fits your  
preference.  A Fellowship Subcommittee helps these 
groups to form.  
 
If you don’t belong to a Food, Fun, and Fellowship Group, 
we can help! Contact Gina Burns (burnsjg@msn.com) or 
Nancy Fontana (revjoeandnancy@aol.com)  and we will 
help you find a group. If you are a member of a Food, Fun, 
and Fellowship group now but have lost members and 
would like some new additions, let us know and we will 
provide you with new members. 
 
Let’s have more Food, Fun, and Fellowship at GVPC!!!! 

mailto:estelleavb@hotmail.com
mailto:burnsjg@msn.com
mailto:revjoeandnancy@aol.com
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Sunday Morning Children’s Programs 
 

Sunday school for ages Pre-Kindergarten through fifth grade meet during the 10:30 am service in the Christian Education 
Bldg.  Children start out the morning in the Sanctuary with their families.  After the Children’s Sermon the students will 
be escorted to the C. E. building where they will report to their appropriate classrooms: 
 
Pre-K/Kindergarten – Room 4 ~ 1st/2nd grade – Room 3 ~ 3rd/4th/5th grade – Room 1 
 
“Deep Blue Connects – At Home with God” curriculum is being taught in our elementary age Sunday School classes.   
This curriculum is a comprehensive Bible study designed for kids.  Family-themed Bible stories Videos, science, crafts, 
and games are used to provide faith-based lessons, exploring how different families belong in God’s big story. 
 

Unit 3 – Family Friends 
May 5 – Best Friends - 1 Samuel 18: 1-5; 20: 1-42 
May 12 – Courageous Friends - Daniel 3: 1-30 
May 19 – The Four Friends - Mark 2:1-12 
 
 
Preschool/Kindergarten at 10:30 am and Celebration at 9:00 am utilize the “Little Kids Time:  Growing with God”  
from Gospel Light.  Students will hear Bible stories, talk about them, play games, sing along with music DVD’s, and  
enjoy a light snack. 
 
May 5 – Jesus is Alive – Matthew 28:16-20; Luke 24:36-53; Acts 1:1-9 
May 12 – Paul Tells About Jesus – Acts 16:9-15 
May 19 – Singing In Jail – Acts 16:16-34 
 

We will begin our Summer combined-ages Sunday school on May 26th.    
 

                       “The Month of May" at Dana's Place 
                                   Our Children's Library 
 

      Mother's Day, May Day, Arbor Day, Memorial Day.   
These special holidays are all part of our May celebrations.   

 
MOTHER'S DAY---  "Behold, children are a heritage from the Lord,  

The fruit of the womb is a reward."  Psalm 127:3 
 

We celebrate Mother's Day with a special book display.  Featured books include: 
 
"Prayers and Promises for My Little Girl" by Stormie Omartian. Prayers for many aspects of your child's growing in the 
Christian Faith, followed by God's Promises for her, followed by Scripture.  Beautifully illustrated.   
 
"My Mother Is the Best Gift I Ever Got" by David Heller.  If you want to find out how important & influential mother's 
are, listen to their children.  Amusing quips & comments are a salute to Mothers.  
 
Other news!  We are asking for comments on the following:: 
1. "What you would like to see @ Dana's Place?  How we can improve Dana's Place? Books,  
supplies, events etc. 
2.  Comments on books that you have read from our library.  Book title, comments, and your 
name.  We want to hear from the children & adults.  A suggestion box is located on the library cart. 
We will then post this information on our bulletin board.  Your input is appreciated.   
 
Happy "Month of May" 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING? 
 

GVPC Children - Are you involved in any outside activities: 
playing soccer, singing in your school choir or  

playing an instrument in the school band 
or are you dancing in a recital?   

 

I’d Love to Come See You! 
 

Send me a text, give me a call, or fill out one of the  
“Come and See Me” slips from the display in the  

Christian Education Building.   
 

Thank you for letting me help celebrate your  
accomplishments! 

 
Miss Julie 

juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com  or (702) 339-4013 cell. 

 
Dear Green Valley Presbyterian Church: 
 
Thank you for organizing the recent blood drive. Your 
efforts and support are greatly appreciated and will go 
along way toward assuring a strong blood supply and  
ultimately saving lives. 
 
Thank you for your contribution and ongoing support of 
the community blood program.  We enjoyed working with 
your church. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Vitalant Blood Services 

 
 
Dear Pastor Adrian and GVPC, 
 
We were so blessed by our time together on Sunday  
Afternoon, April 7.  Through the worship together and the 
fellowship of each conversation we had, the love and  
embrace was truly inspiring.  It felt like God was most  
certainly amongst us all and glorified by the whole event. 
 
We feel humbled by the encouragement and support you 
all showed Finding Faith and we are ready to accept the 
next challenge God allows us to move into.   
 
Thank you so much. 
 
With Love, 
Andrew and Tim 
Finding Faith  

 
We just want to give a BIG thank you to all who helped 
with the Finding Faith Reception. From bringing food, to 
help setting up and cleaning up, shopping, and  the  
preparations... We could not do it without all of you.  
 
So a HUGE thank you to all of you!!!  It was a huge success 
because of you; Annette Baize, Cindy Cerullo, Diane  
Chambers, Virginia Cornell, Cynthia Dakus, Julie Dorse, 
Nancy Fontana, Joan Randle, Kurt Ricketts, Pam Sharetts, 
and Lora Wichmann. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Regina Golenkov and Trish Henshaw 
Membership & Outreach Committee 

 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU,  
Green Valley Presbyterian Church Family.  
 
Doris & I are so lucky to be loved by a family of believers in 
Jesus Christ our Savior. After living with constant back pain 
for 1 1/2 years, I am pain free except for the surgery pain 
itself and that gets better every day. We appreciate your 
cards, calls, texts and above all your prayers. We miss you! 
GVPC is our prayers during this Holy Week remembering 
Christ has risen, HALLELUJAH! 
 
Bob Smith 

 
Pastor Adrian and the GVPC Congregation- 
 
I wanted to send a quick note to say thank you for your  
continued prayers and partnership!  You and the  
congregation at Green Valley mean so much to the whole 
CARE for AIDS team and we cannot thank you all enough 
for your support.   
 
Hope everything is well with you guys.  You are always in 
our prayers. 
 
Blessings- 
 
Molly Heacock 
CARE for AIDS 

mailto:juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com
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Friends in the Desert 
 
On Saturday, April 13th we served a hot lunch of meatball subs, tossed salad, pickles, chips, and Easter candies at  
St. Timothy’s Church.  There were 66 meals served and 44 take-out meals.  We thank all who donated food and money 
or who helped serve. 
 
The FITD Lunch Brigade prepared and delivered 91 sack lunches on April 12th.  The Lunch Brigade is made up of loyal  
volunteers who each provide lunches for our Friends In the Desert on the second Friday of every month.   Each sack 
lunch contains two peanut butter and jelly sandwiches and a piece of fruit.   When the lunches are delivered to GVPC a 
bag of chips and a bag of cookies are added to the lunch, making a very nice meal for those who may have no other food 
available on Sundays when the FITD kitchen is closed.   The cost of preparing the meals is low, but the personal satisfac-
tion of serving our Lord's people is priceless. Kurt Ricketts is the coordinator for the sack lunch program. If you wish to 
volunteer, please contact Carol Johnson in the church office at (702) 454-8484 or caroljohnson@greenvalleypres.com.    
 
Because of this crazy weather, we went ahead and put the rest of the winter clothes out and it was a good idea because 
it is all gone!!!!  We were lucky to get three great pairs of men’s gym shoes (thanks, Hal) and they were gone in a blink of 
an eye along with 40 toiletry bags, LOTS of underwear, miscellaneous toiletry items and LOTS & LOTS of socks.   
We need: MENS CREW SOCKS IN WHITE, MEN/WOMEN GYM SHOES IN LARGE SIZES, SUMMER T-SHIRTS/SHORTS FOR 
MEN & WOMEN, DEODORANT, SUNSCREEN, WASHCLOTHS, SUNGLASSES, & SMALL BOTTLES OF SHAMPOO.  Passing on 
to you all the many “THANK YOU’S and GOD BLESS YOU’S” we get from our “Friends” at St Tim's.  They are just so  
appreciative. A special THANK YOU to the Gingerbread ladies for sewing toiletry bags.  The coordinators are Pam & Ron 
Sharetts: (702) 339-6699.   
 
The Saturday, May 11th luncheon will be sloppy joe sandwiches, tater tots, coleslaw, chips, and ice cream bars.  
Co-chairs are Lorne Schmidt (702) 738-0738 and Connie Mulick (702) 277-3636.   
 
Volunteers for food items and/or helping to serve are always appreciated and welcome.  The full menu is located on the 
sign-up board at the back of the Narthex.  Items you sign up for must be delivered to the church Fellowship Hall kitchen 
no later than 11:30 am on the Friday before the meal or delivered to the back door at St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church  
(42 West Pacific Ave, Henderson) by 10:45 am on the Saturday the meal is served. Please mark all items you leave at the 
church “FITD” and please include your name. 
 
A heartfelt Thank You and Blessings to all of you, who are in God's service of helping the less fortunate.  You can also 
donate money to FITD by marking your check “FITD” in the memo line or pew envelope. 
 
Susan Walker, Jan Wilson and Terry McNamara , April 2019 FITD Co-Chairs  

 
Monthly Ladies Luncheon 

 
The Ladies’ Lunch group met on Thursday, May 2  at  
11:15 am at the Olive Garden on Sunset Road.  Mark your 
calendars to join us on Thursday, June 6 at our next lunch. 
 
Please note the change in time in order to make it more 
timely for our Ladies to get to Pageturner’s Book Club  
afterwards. It is hoped that more of our Ladies will decide to 
join the book club.  It is stimulating and gives you a chance to 
meet new friends. 
 
For further information and to RSVP, please contact Linda 
Rauenbuehler at llrauenbuehler@cox.net or 702-558-7829. 
 

 

 Bunco 
 

Join us at the monthly Bunco event!   
 

We will meet on Thursday, May 16  from  
10:00 am -12:00 pm in the GVPC Fellowship Hall.   

 
We have a very friendly, fun and energetic group of  
players and we welcome you to Come Roll With Us! 

 
For further information please contact Linda  

Rauenbuehler at (702) 558-7829 or  
llrauenbuehler@cox.net. 

 
 

mailto:caroljohnson@greenvalleypres.com
mailto:llrauenbuehler@cox.net
mailto:llrauenbuehler@cox.net


  10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

It’s almost time for 2019 Vacation Bible School at Green Valley Presbyterian Church 
 

“The Incredible Race.  One Family, One Race, One Savior” 
 

Monday - Friday, June 10 - 14, 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
(Dropoff Begins at 8:30 am) 

  
We’re so excited about this year’s program, “The Incredible Race” from Answers VBS.  At “The Incredible Race” we will 
get ready for a race filled with fun clues to find, challenges to attempt, and a global scavenger hunt!   At the same time, 
we will learn about another race that started in the Garden of Eden. What race is that? The human race. Kids will race 

from continent to continent uncovering clues and attempting challenges as they fill their score cards. As we examine the 
events surrounding the tower of Babel, we will learn that God is calling people from every tribe and nation through his 

Son, Jesus Christ, the Savior of the world and that he wants us to share this good news in kindness and love with our 
neighbors nearby and far away. Join The Incredible Race and experience God's love for every tribe, language, and nation! 

  
Invite your children, grandchildren, neighbors, and friends! Registration begins in May!  

 
Volunteers are still needed in some positions.  Please help us with this community outreach program!   

 
Contact Julie Dorse at (702) 454-8484, ext. 505 or juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com with questions or to volunteer. 

 
Come join the fun!    
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Elders by Committee - 2019 
 

Administration 
Connie Mulick, John Noel, 

Allen Randle 
 

Christian Education 
Sherri Brewer, Ann Fields 

  
Fellowship & Congreg. Nurture 
Cynthia Dakus, Bernadette OôNeill 

 
Membership & Outreach 
Dave Cornell, Doug Small 

 
Missions 

Bob Brewer, Susan Walker 
 

Nominations 
Ron Sharetts 

 
Personnel 

Michelle Morgando, Molly Pope 
 

Property 
Bobby Miller, John Yates 

 
Worship & Music 

Donna Rorer, Bill Ruby 
 

Clerk of Session - Julie Winkler 

 Board of Deacons 
 

Class of 2019 
Annette Baize 
Judy Barbour 
Cindy Cerullo 
Trish Henshaw 

Bill Lewis 
Jo Ellen Lewis 
Lora Wichmann 

 
Class of 2020 
Pam Bower 
Anthony Cho 
Kevin Fisher 

  Regina Golenkov 
  Betsy Johnson 

Deborah McMorris 
  Pam Sharetts 

   
Class of 2021 
  Candice Bush 
   Michele Fisher 
   Carole Fowler 
    Susan Irish 

    Kurt Johnson 
    Pam Schultz 
     Billie Sohocki 

 

If you would like to be taken off the mailing list, please call the Church Office at (702) 454-8484. 

Green Valley  
Presbyterian Church 

 
Ministers:            Members of the Congregation 

 
Staff: 

 

Pastor/Head of Staff:          Rev. Adrian N. Doll             
 

Assistant Music Director:        Kaymen Carter 

 

Nursery Attendant:                    Casey Dakus 

  

Director of Childrenõs Ministries:  Julie Dorse                                     
 
 

Financial/Office Manager: Carol Johnson 
 
 

Audio Visual Technician:             Allen Merritt 

 

Director of Congregational Care: 
                                            Linda Rauenbuehler 
 
Sexton:                                          Kurt Ricketts 

 

Organist:       Amy Smith 

Join us for  
Worship: 

 

 

Saturday Evening  
 

5:00-6:00 PM 
with Communion  
served weekly. 

A Cry Room is available for  
parents with infants. 

 

 

 
Sunday Morning 

 

Traditional Service  
9:00  & 10:30 AM 

with Communion the first  
Sunday of each month. 

Nursery Provided. 
 
 

 
Sunday School  

 

10:40 AMï 11:30 AM 
 for children K-5th grade 

 

Coffee Hour and Fellowship 
10:00 AM in the                            
Fellowship Hall 

 

Green Valley Presbyterian Church  
1798 Wigwam Parkway, Henderson, NV   89074 


